
Call to Witness 
 
Alan Roghanian 
March 1, 2014 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of the New Jerusalem Community, 
 

Please accept our sincere greetings of love and blessings for all of your families. 
 
As you all know, the Divine Principle is the highest truth of the Completed Testament Age, which has been 
revealed through the Shim Jung of the Lord of the Second Advent.  In the Bible, it has been referred to as the 
bread and water of life, which is the very essence of the flesh and blood of Christ, and the key for the salvation 
of all humanity. It is also the root of all Father’s teaching, which was established as the basis of His eternal 
covenant with all mankind. 
 
You are also aware that we have all been called by God and commissioned by our True Parents to actively 
participate in the 2020 vision whereby we can offer much glory and honor to our Heavenly Parent by expanding 
their precious Kingdom of love and peace on this earth and especially in our state of New Jersey, which was 
renamed by our True Father as “The New Jerusalem.” 
 
It is in this spirit that, together with a group of faithful brothers and sisters, we have formed a prayer and 
witnessing committee called the “NJ-DP Prayer Angels.” Its purpose is to intensify and expand our outreach 
programs by organizing regular monthly DP workshops. It will be held on the fourth Saturday of every month 
from 9:00 am - 4:00 pm at the Clifton Church. 
 
It is our sincere hope and prayer that many of you will choose to join us in our efforts to revitalize our spirits, 
our community, and our state by actively participating in our witnessing activities and attending our upcoming 
workshops together with your friends and family members. 
 

“I saw the Holy City, the New Jerusalem, coming down out of heaven from God, prepared as a bride 
adorned for her husband;  And I heard a great voice from the throne saying, “Behold, the dwelling of 
God is with men. He will dwell with them, and they shall be His people…”” (Revelation 21: 2-3) 

 
Our next workshop is scheduled for Saturday March 22. If you would like to join our team of Prayer Angels, 
and for any additional information you can contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rev. Alan Roghanian 
 
 
 
 


